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	A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON MONDAY, APRIL 16, 2018 AT 1:00 P.M. AT THE ESU #2 OFFICE IN FREMONT, NE. 

Notice of the meeting was given in advance by publication and/or posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board of Education.  The Secretary of the Board maintains a list of the news media requesting notification of meetings and advance notification to the listed media of the time and place of the meeting and the subjects to be discussed at this meeting was provided.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in the publicized notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the publicized notice.  All proceedings of the Board of Education, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.
Guests: James Farrell – Reporter/Fremont Tribune
The Board President called the meeting to order at 12:55 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, the acting President announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room
ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN: 
CONSENT AGENDA:

It was moved by Erickson and seconded by Rastovski to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting, minutes of the March 19, 2018 Regular Board Meeting, the absence of George Robertson and to accept the Treasurer’s Report which included a monthly bank balance, payroll and bills. After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Nabb, Rastovski, Gibson, Connealy, Schrieber, Erickson and McGill
Voting against: None
Not Voting: None
Motion carried (7-0)
ACTION ITEMS: 
ESUCC MASTER SERVICE AGREEMENT:   It was moved by Schrieber and seconded by Connealy to approve the ESUCC Master Service Agreement.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for: Erickson, Nabb, Rastovski, Robertson, Gibson, Connealy and Schrieber
Voting against:  none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)

PERSONNEL:  It was moved by Rastovski and seconded by Erickson to accept the resignation of SpED Supervisor, Kristi Arlt and to employ Molly Kroupa as an Independent School Teacher.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Gibson, Connealy, Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb and Rastovski  
Voting against: none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)
INFORMATION ITEMS:

BOARD ITEMS:  The NASB Legal Workshop was held at ESU 2.  Ed Rastovski gave an overview of the meeting.  Ted reminded those up for election about the deadline.
STAFF ITEMS: The office based staff completed a team building activity this past Tuesday.  The Board and those present took part in the same activity with Grateful Cards.
Shara Johnson was in charge of the Quiz Bowl and did an outstanding job.  Fourteen of our sixteen schools were involved.  Midland University was the host for the event.

FACILITY:  Bids have been taken for the repairs to the parking lot and sidewalk along Colorado Avenue.  Work will begin this summer
OTHER:  The sub teacher consortium has had two additional non-Midland students join.  They received information on the program through an article published in the Fremont Tribune.
Ted spoke on LB 998.  He and Dan invited a social worker to come and walk them through education and experience of a social worker.  They also have been exploring the costs for mental health assistance or guidance.

TECHNOLOGY:  Jason Libal from Ashland Greenwood Schools sent a note on the excellent work that Cody Ernesti has been doing for them.  Work on the 10GB State wide fiber loop continues.  As this moves forward it is becoming more likely that our Data Center will be used.
STUDENT SERVICES:  The team has been working with districts and helping them complete their Maintenance or Effort and Compliance Reports. 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:  The team has been using the month of March to plan and set the calendar for next year.  Cecilia Neiman will be moving and leaving at the end of the school year but FPS has requested her to come back and help them finish up some projects.  She has done an outstanding job for them and all her districts.
A lunch will be planned in June for retired Board Member Dean Chase.

Next Regular Board meeting to be held Monday, May 21, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. at ESU 2, Fremont Nebraska.
Adjourn at 1:54 p.m.
Secretary

	


